
ACTION LOG -   Braunstone park Rowley fields ward Community Meeting: 
                           Ward Community Meeting: Braunstone Park Rowley Fields  

2/11/2023  6pm -  
 

Present 

Cllr Halford  Chair 

Cllr Singh Johal   

Local police   

9 local residents   

  

  

  

Apologies 
 

Cllr Barton   

 No declarations were noted to officer 

 

Item Action to note Action  
 

1. Councillor feedback noted  
Anti-Social behaviour- Restaurant Narborough road  

 

▪ Ongoing Cllr Johal in talks with ASB team  Cllr 
Johal  

 

2. Housing Matters  

▪ No written report from housing was received   Cllr 
Halford  

 

3. Local police update   

▪ Report Noted 
▪ Police suggested these meetings should be publicised more – happy to put onto Police 

website when next one announced  

Police  

 

4. City warden update   

▪ No written report received –  
▪   Cllrs said love Leicester app is a good tool .  Dogs being off leads an issue  

Warde
ns   

 

5. Highways update   

▪ Written report noted (see appendix 1) Two issues were raised stretch of road between 
KFC and Coop & that pot holes were an issue -Highways to be contacted  

Cllr 
Johal  

 

6. Community ward funding   

▪ Update was read out by AC Opening balance £18000.00-14 applications supported 
▪ Closing balance £9590.00 

  

 

7. Any Other business   

▪ Dogs off leads are becoming a real problem, Evesham road, up to Aylestone road pebble 
beach and attendees feel education is the key. AC to ask if wardens can help with this   

WCEO 
contact 
warde
ns  

Meeting concluded at 7.45pm 

  



Appendix 1 – Highways Update and Upcoming Works 
 
 
Highways Maintenance Works 
 
Narborough Road resurfacing (as part of joint works with Leicestershire County Council) has just 
started and is programmed to go through to the end of November. 
Bridge works on Golf Course Lane are being planned. Should be onsite next year. 
 
We continue to inspect the footways and carriageways around the ward and in the last 12 months 
have found actionable defects as follows: 

• Carriageway - 335 orders 

• Footway - 170 orders  

 
We are installing 3 bollards on Fulhurst Avenue to stop driving along the wide footway near the 
shops. 
 
Road Safety 
 
Braunstone Community Primary School 20mph Zone should eventually be constructed in School 
Summer Holidays 2024 
 
Parking Enforcement 
 
Parking Wardens have continued to attend schools at dropping off and picking up time. Previous 
visits are as follows: 
 
Braunstone Community Primary - 10/01/2023, 20/04/2023 and 05/09/2023. Next one due 
30/10/2023 - No complaints  
 
Queensmead Primary - 03/06/2023, 13/06/2023 and 24/10/2023. No more due this year- No 
complaints 
 
Folville Junior - 23/01/2023, 04/05/2023 and 18/09/2023. Next one due 14/12/2023 - No 
complaints  
 
Fulhurst Community College - 25/01/2023, 06/05/2023 and 20/09/2023. Next one due 15/12/2023. 
Extra visits given on 17/03/2023 and 22/03/2023 
 
St Mary Fields - 17/03/2023 and 27/06/2023. Next one due 10/11/2023. Extra visit given on 
05/09/2023  
 
Caldecote Primary - 12/01/2023, 24/04/2023 and 07/09/2023. Next one due 05/12/2023.  
Numerous requests for extra enforcement- 4 extra visits given on 19/04/2023, 24/04/2023, 
27/04/2023 and 21/06/2023 
 
 
 
School Streets 
 
St Mary’s Fields Primary signed up this academic year for WOW  WOW - the walk to school 
challenge | Living Streets 
They did extremely well with WOW during Spring and Summer terms. They have re-enrolled this 
autumn but have not been doing so well in terms of engagement so we are working with the WOW 
Champion at the school at ways to boost engagement and are discussing the possibility of setting 

https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/aGTBCmqG5UkPLmvIGdN0m?domain=livingstreets.org.uk
https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/aGTBCmqG5UkPLmvIGdN0m?domain=livingstreets.org.uk


up a pupil group (WOW Champions) to lead on WOW. Nothing is confirmed as yet but we’ll keep 
you posted. 
  
Caldecote Community Primary has a school sting operation planned for December. Sorry we won’t 
tell you the date! 
  
Ellesmere College – we continue with ongoing work to promote the Park & Stride site at Premier 
Inn for the families that bring pupils by private car. We held a pledge / meet the parent event in 
September and spoke to around 30 parents to explain how they could apply for permission to park 
at the site and to talk about active travel in general. We have also tentatively confirmed a pop-up 
stand at their parent evening in March to keep pushing for uptake. 
  
 
 
 
 


